
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF THE CITY OF ST. CHARLES 
 

NOTICE 
 

SCHOOL BOARD ELECTIONS 
 

BOARD CANDIDATE FILING 
 

The St. Charles R-VI School District encourages qualified persons interested in running for a 
position on the School Board to file to be a candidate in the April 8, 2025, election.  There are two 
positions available with three-year terms. Interested persons may file a Declaration of Candidacy 
at the superintendent’s office located at: 
 

 Benton Administration Center 
400 North Sixth Street 
St. Charles, MO  63301 

 
Filing will begin on December 10, 2024, at 8:00 a.m.  Filing will end on December 31, 2024, 
at 5:00 p.m.  During this time frame, candidates may file during the district’s regular business 
hours, which are Monday through Thursday from 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and Friday from 7:30 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  
 
Except for the first and last day of filing, filing will not occur on days the school district’s central 
offices are closed due to inclement weather. The district may not open even on the first and last 
day of filing if weather conditions make it unsafe for school staff to travel. Candidates should call 
(636) 443-4032 or email kpendleton@stcharlessd.org to inquire if offices are open or to make an 
appointment.  
 

Filing will also not occur on the following holidays and breaks when the school district’s central 
offices are closed:  December 23, 2024 through January 2, 2025 for winter break. Since the last 
day of filing is on December 31, 2024, filing will be accepted between 3:00-5:00 p.m. on 
December 31, 2024. 
 
Candidates may obtain the official candidate filing packet of forms and instructions in advance to 
review from the superintendent’s office, but cannot file for Candidacy until filing opens on 
December 10, 2024 at 8:00 a.m. Forms must be signed at time of filing. 
 
For more information please contact Kelley Pendleton, Administrative Assistant to the 
Superintendent at 636-443-4032. 
 

Posted October 11, 2024 

mailto:kpendleton@stcharlessd.org

